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RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
TOWN OF DILLON 
TOWN COUNCIL 

REGULAR MEETING 
Tuesday, November 17, 2020 

7:00 p.m. 
Virtual Meeting Via Microsoft 

Teams 
 

CALL TO ORDER & ROLL CALL 
A regular meeting of the Town Council of the Town of Dillon, Colorado, was held on Tuesday, 
November 17, 2020, via teleconferencing.  Mayor Carolyn Skowyra called the meeting to order at 7:00 
p.m. and the following Council Members answered roll call: Brad Bailey, Jennifer Barchers, Renee 
Imamura, Karen Kaminski and Steve Milroy. Council Member Kyle Hendricks was absent. Staff 
members present via teleconferencing were: Nathan Johnson, Town Manager; Carri McDonnell, 
Finance Director; Cale Osborn, Chief of Police; Kerstin Anderson, Marketing & Communications 
Director; Scott O’Brien, Public Works Director; Craig Simson, Marina Director; Dan Burroughs, 
Town Engineer; Ned West, Town Planner; and Adrienne Stuckey, Town Clerk. 
 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
There being no changes to the agenda, it will stand as approved. 
 
Council Member Hendricks joined the Regular Meeting at 7:01 p.m. 
 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA 
Council Member Milroy moved to approve the following consent agenda: 
 

a. Minutes of Regular Meeting of November 3, 2020 
 

b. Approval of Bill List dated November 3, 2020 in the amount of $307,255.45 and Payroll 
Ledger dated November 6, 2020 in the amount of $81,649.02 

 
 
Council Member Imamura seconded the motion which passed unanimously upon roll call vote. 
 
CITIZEN COMMENTS 
Barbara Richard, 152 Tenderfoot Street, Dillon, commented on the Tenderfoot Street Reconstruction 
Options that was discussed during the Work Session.  She likes the traffic calming methods and think 
they are great ideas.  She is extremely concerned about the large parking lot cutting into Town Park. 
Town is going from 11 parking spaces to 34 parking spaces and she doesn’t want a dramatic cut into 
Town Park.  The Master Plan does not include this parking lot.  Town Hall parking is enough for the 
multi-use fields.  She doesn’t like the idea of the parking being built for the commercial potential 
across the street. She is confused as to what great need Town has for a parking lot.  The Bocce courts 
are used heavily. 
 
CONSIDERATION OF ORDINANCE NO. 21-20, Series of 2020 
Second Reading and Public Hearing 
AN ORDINANCE AMENDING CHAPTER 7 OF THE DILLON MUNICIPAL CODE TO ADD A 
NEW ARTICLE X REGARDING DISPOSABLE BAGS. 
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Mayor Skowyra stated that this public hearing was published in accordance with public posting 
requirements as set forth by the Dillon Municipal Code. Mayor Skowyra opened the public hearing at 
7:08 p.m. 
 
Nathan Johnson, Town Manager, explained this ordinance would go into effect on August 1, 2021. 
It would ban the use of disposable plastic bags in Markets, allow Markets to voluntarily impose a fee 
to cover the cost of paper bags and ban the use of Styrofoam containers at restaurants.   
 
Mayor Skowyra stated the documents included within the record for this public hearing include all 
application materials submitted by the applicant, all materials included in the Town Council packet, 
any Power Point or other presentations given tonight, all written referral and public comments received 
regarding the application and the Town’s subdivision and zoning ordinances and other applicable 
regulations. 
 
Mayor Skowyra asked if anyone objected to inclusion of these items in the record.  No one objected. 
 
There were no questions from Council  
 
Mayor Skowyra closed the public hearing at 7:10 p.m. 
 
It was opened to deliberation by the Council. 
 
Mayor Skowyra commented they started this conversation one and a half years ago when Dillon 
Valley Elementary gave a presentation to Council on banning plastic bags. This helps us meet our 
goals and is a great thing to pass. 
 
Council Member Imamura agreed that this is a great kick-off to next Fall. 
 
Council Member Kaminski said this is a good idea and we should move forward with it.  Although we 
aren’t the first, other towns are doing it, this is a positive step. 
 
Council Member Hendricks moved to approve Ordinance No. 21-20, Series of 2020.  Council Member 
Bailey seconded the motion which passed unanimously upon roll call vote. 

 TOWN MANAGER’S UPDATE 
Manager Johnson included a written report and added the following: 

• Summit County is moving to Level Red on Friday, November 20, 2020.  The County and Public 
Health meet Tuesdays and Fridays and they will see if we could go to level red on Sunday, 
November 22, 2020. 

• There are 330 new COVID cases in the past two weeks. 
• The state restrictions include: 

o All indoor restaurant dining is closed. They can only do take out or delivery. 
o Last call is 8 p.m. 
o Offices must go to 10% capacity. 
o Gyms/Fitness must go to 10% capacity.  Ten persons maximum indoors or outdoors. 
o All indoor events are closed. Outdoor capacity is 25% or 75 persons maximum, whichever 

is less. 
• Summit County severe COVID cases are going to the Front Range.  There are capacity issues at 

the Front Range. 
• The “Pie in the Face” has been canceled. 
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• Pie pickup is on Wednesday, November 25, 2020 between 2-3 p.m. 
• Scrappy’s Pizza is now open. 
• Sales Tax Revenue is up 14%. 
• The Holiday Lighting is December 5, 2020 at 5:00 – 6:00 p.m. 

 
Council Member Bailey asked what about the possibility of shutting down Short Term Rentals? 
Manager Johnson replied Short Term Rentals are limited to ten people from two households per rental.  
He does not know the Public Health restrictions yet for Level Red. 
 
MAYOR’S UPDATE: 
Mayor Skowyra reported she and Manager Johnson recorded their first “Dillon Dialogue”. 
 
COUNCIL MEMBER COMMITTEE REPORTS AND COMMENTS: 

• Council Member Hendricks commented he would like to see a real sign for the Dillon Police 
Department. 
Scott O’Brien, Public Works Director, replied there is a sign for the police department. 

• Mayor Skowyra said maybe we can market the Dillon Police Department more. 
 
Council Member Hendricks asked if we could add a advertise the restaurants doing curbside/delivery on 
the electronic sign boards with their phone numbers. 
 
Kerstin Anderson, Marketing/Communication Director, replied the Marketing team was currently 
working on it and would recommend a landing page on the town website that the sign boards could point 
to. 
 
ADJOURNMENT: 
There being no further business, Mayor Skowyra declared the meeting adjourned at 7:24 p.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by: 
 
 
________________________ 
Adrienne Stuckey, Town Clerk 
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